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13 June 2023 
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I am writing to inform you about a matter that may affect our First Bus services in the upcoming 
days.  Unfortunately, there is a possibility of disruption to these services due to industrial action by 
the bus drivers' union which is due to begin on Monday 19 June 2023.  Please note that this only 
affects First Bus Services – CH24, CH25, CH26, CH27 and CH28.  
 
We have been in contact with WYMetro who have assured us that if the industrial action does go 
ahead, First Bus are planning to cover all their school services. 
 
However, there could still be some disruption given that the drivers will be different, and traffic will 
increase.   
 
If your child travels to school on a First Bus Public Service (number 38), please be aware that there is 
potential disruption to this service.  In case of significant disruptions or cancellation of bus services, 
we encourage parents to consider alternative transportation arrangements to ensure your child's 
timely arrival at school. 
 
Should you have any further questions or concerns, please contact WYMetro office 01132517260 or 
customerfeedback@westyorks-ca.gov.uk. 
 
Many thanks 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Mrs Powell-Wiffen  
Assistant Headteacher 


